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Youth Court Closures? 

 
AYM members are asked to give us details of all courts which have closed in recent 
years. We are trying to establish the exact position nationally, and to work with 
Transform Justice to challenge the closures of youth courts and the move away from 
in person hearings to virtual hearings (see below for a TJ briefing). 
  
We have three questions we would ask you to respond to as soon as possible: 
 

# which youth courts are you aware of that have closed, in your area and 
beyond? 
 

# where are youth cases now heard, and which courts have they combined 
with? 

 

# did a magistrates’ court close at the same 
time as the youth court? 

 
 
Please send your responses 
to jon.obyrne@aym.org.uk   
  
Many thanks for your help. 
  

 
 

 
Transform Justice Briefing on Courts Closures 
 
TJ has recently published a briefing on court closures, with 
the following summary  
 

Ý 258 courts have closed since 2010 with more likely 
soon 
 

Ý Physical court hearings will be replaced by virtual courts, despite a weak 
evidence base 

 

Ý The savings from closing courts are small compared to the £1billion budget 
available for digital court reform 

 
 
The full briefing is found at http://www.transformjustice.org.uk/wp-
content/uploads/2018/02/Court-Closures-Briefing-Final.pdf  

 
 

 

http://aym.org.uk/
mailto:jon.obyrne@aym.org.uk
http://www.transformjustice.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2018/02/Court-Closures-Briefing-Final.pdf
http://www.transformjustice.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2018/02/Court-Closures-Briefing-Final.pdf


http://aym.org.uk @AssnYOTmanagers          Page 3 of 17 
 

Can you Quantify Court Closure Costs for Your YOT? 
 
We are all aware of the pressures on youth court facilities. 
The HMCTS programme of court closures, and increasing 
digitalisation are putting strain on YOT resources, effectively 
pushing central costs onto local services. 
 
AYM wants to know how this is affecting your work. What are these changes costing 
you, how do you quantify them, and how will you pay for them? We are aware of 
issues relating to increased travel costs, for young people, their families, and staff, 
on increasing costs to YOTs within court buildings, and the Delius court list 
difficulties.  
 
We are engaging with HMCTS currently, so your views will be 
most welcome.  
 
Thanks to the YOTs which have already responded to this request, 
but we still need more views. 
 
Please email your current situation/concerns to jon.obyrne@aym.org.uk  
 

 
AYM Conference and AGM ï June 6th, 2018 
 
  

Our next Conference and AGM will be held on 6th June in 
Rugby.  
 
This year’s conference will have a range of 
speakers on youth justice themes, which will 
include: 
 

¶ Prof Sonia Blandford, CEO and founder of Achievement 

for All will be presenting on SEND 

¶ Ross Little from NAYJ on YJ developments 

¶ Dr Tim Bateman of the University of Bedfordshire on his 

research into Appropriate Adults. 

Our Chair, Lesley Tregear, is stepping down at the AGM, 
having done an excellent job for us all (her YJ role in 
Warwickshire was recently advertised). Nominations will 
be sought for the new Chair, and so attending and using 
your vote on this and other matters is important. 
 
To book a place please email jon.obyrne@aym.org.uk  
 
 

http://aym.org.uk/
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NPS Indicative Staff Allocation to YOTs  
 
The 2018/19 allocations of Probation Officers to YOTs has caused 
widespread concerns among members. Around 20 YOTs are querying 
the statistical basis of the results, and at least one region is raising 
concerns at senior levels. 
  
Mike Rees, Executive member for the South West, has been leading on this for 
AYM. Among other issues, for counting purposes NPS has only used one disposal 
per person per year, which does not reflect the statutory caseload involved and is 
contrary of the NPS Framework Partnership Document in relation to YOTs - 
resources section 5.1: which specifies the formula should be based on caseload and 
also incorporate additional duties.  
  
We are also challenging the YJB’s count of caseload due to the omission 
of diversion programmes where there is no criminal justice substantive outcome, 
whereby YOTs actively diverting young people have a NPS resource allocation 
reduction thus potentially undermining the diversionary activity. If the YJB were to 
factor in such programmes, the returns would look very different for many YOTs and 
would not disincentive the use of diversionary programmes by removal of resources. 
  
We will provide an update in future Bulletins.  

 

 
Our ILM Programmes 
 
The ILM 7 Certificate for Senior YOT Managers is in the planning 
stage and we hope to start the second cohort in the coming months. 
We have 7 people interested currently, so there aren’t too many 
places left. We work on a first-come-first-served basis, so let us know if this is of 
interest to you. 
 
Our current Aspiring Future Leaders (AFLs) course is progressing well, with the 
second module under way, and all 14 participants engaged and enjoying learning.  
 

We continue to hold a list of those interested in the next AFLs course, 
and already have 4 people waiting. We intend running the next course 
towards the end of the year, but we will put a course on sooner if we 
have sufficient numbers before then to break even financially. 

 
Both programmes have been well received, and our partnership with 
Solace is clearly bringing positive results to colleagues across the sector. 
 
For more details, or to express 

an interest for yourself or your staff, please 
contact jon.obyrne@aym.org.uk  
 
 

http://aym.org.uk/
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Bercow 10 Years On -SCLN Findings 
 
The 10-year review by I Can and RCSLT has been published. It shows 
some positive progress including increased recognition of SCLN in the 
justice system, but also much still to do.  
 
The report states things have changed since 2008. 
 

ñSome of this change has been for the better, but sadly far from all 
of it. Without a shift in approach, children and young people will 
continue to leave school without basic language and literacy skills. 
We will continue having disproportionate numbers of young people 
with SLCN who are not in education, employment or training, who need mental 
health support or who are in contact within the youth justice systemé We cannot 
afford, socially or economically, to continue with the status quo.  

 
ñSpeech, language and communication are critical to children 
and young peopleôs development, but a lack of awareness 
and priority has led to national and local strategies that do 
not have the speech and language of children and young 
people at their heart. Nor do they recognise the numbers of 
children and young people with SLCN. There is a lack of 
clear leadership and limited understanding of the need to 

work across and between the health and education systems. As a result, the 
SLCN of children and young people are not sufficiently prioritised.ò  
 
They conclude with recommendations for the future, including  

* increased communication 

* better strategic planning 

* accessibility and  

* early identification and intervention. 
 
The full report is found at 
http://www.bercow10yearson.com/wp-
content/uploads/2018/03/337644-ICAN-
Bercow-Report-WEB.pdf  
 
The website includes some useful resources for 
raising the profile of SCLN in your area. See 
http://www.bercow10yearson.com/resources/  
 
There is also a summary of the report found at 
http://www.nasen.org.uk/newsviews/News/News.bercow-ten-years-on-review-is-
published.html  
 
 

 

http://aym.org.uk/
http://www.bercow10yearson.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/03/337644-ICAN-Bercow-Report-WEB.pdf
http://www.bercow10yearson.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/03/337644-ICAN-Bercow-Report-WEB.pdf
http://www.bercow10yearson.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/03/337644-ICAN-Bercow-Report-WEB.pdf
http://www.bercow10yearson.com/resources/
http://www.nasen.org.uk/newsviews/News/News.bercow-ten-years-on-review-is-published.html
http://www.nasen.org.uk/newsviews/News/News.bercow-ten-years-on-review-is-published.html


http://aym.org.uk @AssnYOTmanagers          Page 6 of 17 
 

SCLN Case Studies 
 
The Communication Trust have a wide range of resources 
to support young people with SLCN.  They are currently 
producing case studies from Youth Justice to help 
demonstrate the positive impact that SLCN support can provide.  

 
Go to the link below to see the first of those case studies. This is 
from Milton Keynes YOT. You will be aware that their YOT 
Manager, Diz Minnit, is the AYM Lead for Speech and Language, 
as well as on the Executive, so their practice is extremely good. 

 
You can also win £30 of Amazon vouchers by providing feedback.  
 
http://www.thecommunicationtrust.org.uk/yjstudies  
 

 
Free Training & Legal Help for SEND in Custody 
 
Two barristers have launched Project EPIC. This is 
a pro bono initiative to help children and young 
people in YOIs, SCHs and STCs who have (or may 
have) special educational needs (SEN).   
  
They are currently offering free training to those 

who work with detained children to 
help them 
understand education law in this area. 
  
If you are interested, please contact Paul Greatorex 
and Daniella Waddup via projectepic@outlook.com 
 
They have a website with more information at 
www.projectepiclaw.org. 

 

 
Special AYM Newsletter - SEND 

 
We published a SEND Newsletter last week.  
 
If you haven’t seen it, please log onto the Bubble 
or email jon.obyrne@aym.org.uk for a copy. 
 
YOTs achieving the Quality Mark and Quality Lead will 

be presented their awards at the AGM in June. 
 

http://aym.org.uk/
http://www.thecommunicationtrust.org.uk/yjstudies
mailto:projectepic@outlook.com
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SRA Leaflet 
 

The Solicitors Regulation Authority have 
produced a set of resources for solicitors practising in the 
Youth Court. These address what should young people expect 
from their solicitor. 
 
They have worked closely with the Youth Justice Legal Centre 
and other partners including AYM, and 
have outlined what is expected of solicitors to remain up to 
date and competent to practise. 
 
They have also created an easy to read leaflet (at left) that 
tells young people how solicitors can help them. This has 
been tested with both young people and solicitors and has 

been well received. 
 
For more information see https://www.sra.org.uk/solicitors/cpd/youth-court-
advocacy.page and follow the links to young people. 
 
 

 
Tutoring Opportunities 
 
Unitas is looking to expand its pool of tutors given the increasing 
demand for the Youth Justice Effective Practice Certificate 
(YJEPC) and the new Foundation Degree in Youth Justice (FDYJ)   
 
As a distance learning course, the student experience is dependent on the 
relationship that they build with their tutor who is the lynch pin of the model. This 
part-time role involves working with a group of about 20 students to assess 

assignments and support learning via phone, email or Skype. 
 
The role offers flexibility within a prescribed model 
supported by high quality learning materials and 
tutor guidance. Tutors need to have a degree or L6 
qualification with experience in the youth justice field 
as well as in teaching, staff development or 
supervision.  

 

¶ For an informal conversation about the role please contact Nikki Kendrick, Lead 
Tutor on 07854316223  

¶ To request an application pack email nikki.kendrick@unitas.uk.net 

¶ Or for further information please visit https://www.unitas.uk.net/yjepc/ 
https://www.unitas.uk.net/foundation-degree/ 

 
 

http://aym.org.uk/
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LGA ñBright Futuresò Campaign 
 

The LGA is calling for the services which change children’s lives to 
be properly funded. They say that over the past 10 years, demand 
for children’s services has gone up dramatically, such as child 
protection enquiries up 151%, child protection plans up by over 
23,000, and 90 children coming into care every day. 

 
They compare this to the loss of 75p out of every £1 of core central government 
funding between 2015 and 2020.  
 
They are calling on the Government to  
1. plug the £2billion funding gap for children’s 

services by 2020. 
2. Reverse the cuts to early intervention funding 

to local councils 
3. Devolve some of the DfE’s £300million budget 

for improvement and innovation to local 
councils 

 
 
For more information, and a YouTube video see these links 
https://www.local.gov.uk/about/campaigns/bright-futures  
 
https://www.local.gov.uk/sites/default/files/documents/LGA_Bright%20Futures%20ke
y%20stats%20and%20summary_November%202017.pdf  
 

 
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ptYwMVNhxnE&list=PLCS74iF2z9WttK5LkMlIiq
RMTKU-5FDk5  
 

http://aym.org.uk/
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Young Minds óAddressing Adversity Bookô 
- Download 
 
A useful resource is now available via the Young Minds 
website, showing how adverse experiences in childhood 
impact on children and young people.  
 
Young Minds is a charity championing the wellbeing and 
mental health of young people. There is also an impressive 
downloadable poster, as shown at right. 
 
Both can be downloaded at 
https://youngminds.org.uk/resources/policy/addressing-adversity-book/  
 

 

YJLC Produces Guide on Sexting 
 
This YJLC guide addresses on the 
offences children may be committing 
when they share naked images on 
social media and apps.  
 

https://yjlc.uk/recent-developments-and-guidance-on-sexting-and-children/  
 

 
MoJ Trends in ethnicity and custody for young offenders 
 
The MoJ recently published a statistical report entitled 
“Trends in associations between ethnic background 
and being sentenced to custody for young offenders 
in England and Wales between 2009 and 2016”. The 
report builds upon the Lammy findings. 
 
The findings will not surprise us, but it is useful as part of the evidence-base. 
 
ü BAME young people were more likely to be sentenced to custody than white 

young people 
ü Black young people were more likely to be sentenced to custody 
ü Other BAME groups and patterns of custodial sentencing were not consistent 

over time 
 
For the full report see 
https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/66909
5/Race_and_the_CJS-youth-amended-01122017.pdf  

 

http://aym.org.uk/
https://youngminds.org.uk/resources/policy/addressing-adversity-book/
https://yjlc.uk/recent-developments-and-guidance-on-sexting-and-children/
https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/669095/Race_and_the_CJS-youth-amended-01122017.pdf
https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/669095/Race_and_the_CJS-youth-amended-01122017.pdf


http://aym.org.uk @AssnYOTmanagers          Page 10 of 17 
 

Custody- Home Average Distance is 49 Miles 
 
Richard Burgon MP recently asked the Secretary of State “what the 
average distance is between where a child in custody is located and 
where they were living before custody.”  
 
Dr Phillip Lee MP replied, stating that “The number of 

children and young people (under 18) in custody has fallen by 56% 
between 2011-12 and 2016-17. The average distance from home for 
children and young people in custody was 49 miles in 2015/16.”  

 
It is interesting to see that part of the question was 
ignored, about location before custody, and that the 
fall in numbers was added. It also isn’t clear if this 
includes children in Wales, but we assume so as 
the data will have come from the YJB.  
 

https://www.parliament.uk/business/publications/written-questions-answers-
statements/written-question/Commons/2018-02-21/128819/  
    
 

 

Prevent Programme Statistics 
 
The Home Office have published a report on “Individuals referred to and supported 
through the Prevent Programme, April 2016 to March 2017.” 

 
This shows that most referrals were received from 
police and education, with 57% of referrals under 20 
years old, and 28% under 15. The stats do not show 
under-18s as a specific group. 38% of referrals came 

from London and the South East. 
 
For more details see https://www.gov.uk/government/statistics/individuals-referred-
to-and-supported-through-the-prevent-programme-april-2016-to-march-2017  
 
 

 
Congratulations to Brighton & Hove YOS 
 
On 15th March the Justice Minister, Dr Phillip Lee, presented 
Brighton & Hove YOS with its RJC Award as an Accredited 
Training Provider in restorative practice.  
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CQC Publish ñAre We Listeningò on Children and Young 
Peopleôs Mental Health Services 
 
The CQC have published their second phase report on 
children’s mental health services. 
 
They conclude that there is ógood or innovative practiceô in 
the 10 areas visited, but also óa complex and disjointed 
system that produces disjointed supportô.  
 
They say that ówhere we saw good or innovative practice 
we saw many common themes, such as good 
communication between different teams and servicesô as 
well as putting the child at the centre.   
 
However, they state starkly that ógood practice in local 
systems happens despite how services are structured, 
commissioned and overseen, not because of it.ô 
 
They conclude that to effect lasting change ówe must 
remove the barriers to improvement and enable progress- 
and we must do so together.ô 
 
Many agencies were involved and visited in drawing up the report, including YOTs. 
 
For the full report see 
http://www.cqc.org.uk/sites/default/files/20180308b_arewelistening_report.pdf  
 
 

 
NICE Guidelines on ADHD Published 
 
This new guidance is now in place and is a useful 
document for practitioners and management alike.  
 
AYM responded to the consultation.  

 
We are pleased that as a result of our input the priority 
recognition groups now includes children and young people 
known to the YJS, amongst other changes we proposed. 
 

The guidance is found at https://www.nice.org.uk/guidance/ng87  
 
The responses received are found at 
https://www.nice.org.uk/guidance/ng87/documents/consultation-comments-and-
responses-2  
 

http://aym.org.uk/
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Research Opportunity 
 
The Griffins Society Research Fellowships Programme provides a research 
opportunity to contribute to practice and policy debates about women and/or girl 
offenders. The Griffins Society promotes effective practice in working with women 
and girls who are in prison or subject to criminal justice interventions in the 
community.  

 
Griffins Research Fellows carry out their year-long research 
projects alongside their employment; they receive support 
from the Society and the Institute of Criminology, 
University of Cambridge; the Society provides a modest 
research grant and travel bursary and help with promoting 
Fellows’ findings at the end of the Fellowship. Previous 
research experience or a degree is not necessary, 
although applicants must be capable of studying and 
writing at or near degree level. 
 
Six Fellowships are available for 2018-19, five of which 

can be on any aspect of the treatment of women or girls in 
the criminal justice system.  The other is being offered in conjunction with the 

Barrow Cadbury Trust and entitled ‘the treatment of young adult women (those aged 
between 18 and 25, which may include the transition between youth and adult 
systems).ô 
 
For more information about the Griffins Society Research Fellowships Programme 
and how to apply, please e-mail the Director: Chris Leeson 
chris.leeson@thegriffinssociety.org or see http://www.thegriffinssociety.org  
 
The closing date for applications is noon on Thursday 31st May 2018. 
 

     
 

 
Sentencing Council Guidelines 
 
The new guidelines on bladed articles and offensive weapons are now 
published and include AYM’s contribution to the consultation. The 
guidelines apply to all offenders aged 18 and older, who are sentenced 
on or after 1 June 2018, regardless of the date of the offence.  
  
https://www.sentencingcouncil.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/Bladed-Article-Definitive-
guideline_WEB.pdf  
 
 

http://aym.org.uk/
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YJLC Youth Justice Summit 2018 
 

This year’s Summit has the theme of “Police and Children” and will 
be held in London on 11th May.  
 
Speakers include Charlie Taylor, David Lammy MP, CC Olivia 
Pinkney, Keir Starmer MP and Joshua Virasami of Black Lives 
Matter. 
 
For further details see https://yjlc.uk  
 

 

 

NAYJ AGM and Seminar 
 
The main speaker at this year’s NAYJ AGM will be Louise Haigh 
MP, Shadow Minister for Policing. Other speakers will be confirmed 
soon.  
 
The AGM and Seminar is taking place in London on 15th May in 
London, starting at 12 noon for the AGM (members only) and then 
the seminar from 2-5pm with a drinks reception afterwards. 

 
Places are free to NAYJ members and there will be limited number 
of places available to non-members at a cost of £40 per person.  
 
For more information see 

http://thenayj.org.uk/agm-and-seminar-2018-youth-justice-future-directions/  
 
 

 
 

LEAP Annual Award Nominations 
 
LEAP have an annual award for young people, adults and organisations that excel at 
supporting young people to manage the conflict in their lives. 
 

This year there are three categories ‘Young Leader’, 
‘Inspirational Adult’, and ‘Project or Organisation’. 
The closing date is 14th April. 
 
If you would like to nominate please see 
http://www.leapconfrontingconflict.org.uk/lighting-fire  
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Butler Trust Nominations Open 
 

People working in custodial, probation, and youth justice settings, rarely get any thanks 

for the work they do. Thatôs where the Butler Trust Awards come in, presented annually 

in London by HRH The Princess Royal. 

 

They are seeking nominations of individuals for 

outstanding work which goes above and beyond what is 

normally expected.  

 

There is a video about nominating, and giving more 

information at 

 
http://www.butlertrust.org.uk/about-the-awards-video/  
 
http://www.butlertrust.org.uk/our-annual-awards/  
 
 

 
The Childôs Journey through the Scottish YJS  
 
The Centre for Youth and Criminal Justice at Strathclyde 
University have published an academic article on “policy and 
reality in children and young people’s journeys through justice in 
Scotland”.  
 
One of the authors is Fiona Dyer, who was a speaker at our AYM 
conference in Newcastle in 2016.  
 
For the download see https://strathprints.strath.ac.uk/62439/  
 
 

 
PPO General Stakeholder Survey  
 
The Prisons and Probation Ombudsman has launched an annual stakeholder survey 
for 2017/18.  

 
If you or your staff have had contact with the PPO in the past 12-
months, then they ask for 10 minutes of your time to give feedback. 
 
https://mailchi.mp/ppo/the-prisons-and-probation-ombudsmans-
general-stakeholder-survey-2018?e=475b146e95  
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NHS Digital publish FGM Stats Oct-Dec 2017 
 

The NHS has an FGM Prevention Programme which provides a 
national picture of the prevalence of FGM in England. They publish 
quarterly data. 
 
The latest report shows that of those with FGM seen by the NHS, 
the vast majority of women and children had FGM carried out as 
children, with 87% being under 18 at the time, of which 98% were 
between 10 and 17. Most FGM took place abroad, although 3% 
was carried out in the UK. 
 
The report is available at 
http://digital.nhs.uk/catalogue/PUB30237  

 

 
Useful Links  
 
 
YJAF AssetPlus: deployment list for secure establishments 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/yjaf-assetplus-
deployment-list-for-secure-establishments  
 
ONS report on16-24 year olds NEET in UK March 2018, including 16-17 year olds  
https://www.ons.gov.uk/employmentandlabourmarket/peoplenotinwork/unemployme
nt/bulletins/youngpeoplenotineducationemploymentortrainingneet/march2018  
 
Victim Support report on how victims and survivors of domestic abuse experience 
the CJS 
https://www.victimsupport.org.uk/more-us/policy-and-research/reports  
 
‘We batter them with kindness’: schools that reject super-strict values 
https://www.theguardian.com/education/2018/feb/27/schools-discipline-
unconditional-positive-regard  
 
CYPNow report reduced classroom time at YOIs  
https://www.cypnow.co.uk/cyp/news/2005008/young-offender-
classroom-time-in-decline-despite-government-
drive?utm_content=&utm_campaign=090318_DailyNews&utm_source=Children%20
%26%20Young%20People%20Now&utm_medium=adestra_email&utm_term=https
%3A%2F%2Fwww.cypnow.co.uk%2Fcyp%2Fnews%2F2005008%2Fyoung-
offender-classroom-time-in-decline-despite-government-drive  
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Domestic Abuse Report by Women’s Aid, including 16-17 
year-old girls 
https://www.womensaid.org.uk/survival-beyond-report/  
 

  
The Canary reports another 1.5m children in UK will be in 
poverty by 2022 
https://www.thecanary.co/uk/2018/03/14/not-just-school-
dinners-tory-austerity-policy-will-plunge-another-1-5m-
children-poverty/  
 
YJLC report the Equal Treatment Bench Book is updated, with Chapter 2 relating to 
children and young people 
https://yjlc.uk/equal-treatment-bench-book-2018-new-edition-launched/   
 
Prevention report – preventing gangs and youth violence, the role of primary schools 
http://www.eif.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2018/03/intervening-early-gang-youth-
violence-primary-schools_March2018.pdf  
 
Children’s Commissioner for England publishes “Voices from the Inside: the 
experiences of girls in STCs” 
https://www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/wp-content/uploads/2018/03/CCO-
Voices-from-the-Inside-MARCH-2018-1.pdf  
 

Children Society on vulnerable 16-17-year-olds and transitions 
https://www.childrenssociety.org.uk/sites/default/files/seriously-
awkward-full-report.pdf  
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Through our website http://aym.org.uk/about-us/contact-us/ 
 

Via Twitter @AssnYOTmanagers 
 

Email our Editor jon.obyrne@aym.org.uk 
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Please note: The AYM Bulletin shares items which we feel may 

be of interest to members, but this should not be taken as 
endorsement of individuals, organisations or their products.  
 
The views expressed in this Bulletin do not necessarily represent 
those of AYM or its membership. 
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